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Minutes of the Meeting of the 

Policy & Scrutiny Committee
5th June 2019
Present:
Councillors:
S Allan, M Cullum, B Duke, J Tasker, D Watson
K Swinburn (Sub SS), W Weir (Sub AH) 

Officer: 
A Hopkins Clerk to the Council


Apologies:  To receive and approve any apologies for absence. 




A Higgs & S Swinburn



Members of the Public: 3


18/19
Declarations of interest

a. 
To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of 
the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify 
the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
There were none

b. 
To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.
There were none


19/19  Chair & Deputy Chair


To appoint Chair and Deputy Chair for 2019/2020.


Both Cllr Watson and Cllr Duke were proposed and seconded as Chair of the Committee.


A vote took place with Cllr Watson receiving 4 votes and Cllr Duke receiving 3.


Resolved That Cllr Watson be appointed as Chair and duly took the Chair of the 
meeting.


Cllr Higgs and Cllr Duke were proposed and seconded as Deputy Chair of the Committee.


A vote took place with Cllr Higgs receiving 4 votes and Cllr Duke receiving 3.


Resolved That Cllr Higgs be appointed Deputy Chair.

20/19  Terms of Reference



A review of the Terms of Reference of the Committee took place. A few changes were agreed:
· Community & Environment (C&E) have overview of all Council Assets including the Civic Centre, but not policy

· Town Council agrees grant applications, but not policy

· P&S be responsible for any Neighbourhood Plan

· P&S to recommend the Council Strategy

· C&E be responsible for Community Engagement, but not policy
Recommended That the above be approved by Town Council.

21/19  Timetable of Meetings
It was agreed that the Committee should meet at 18:00 every Wednesday before Town Council, unless not required.
Recommended That the above be approved by Town Council.

22/19  Standing Orders

It was agreed that Standing Orders need to be revised as soon as practicable. The Clerks previous version was tabled and some changes to members appointment to committees and the process of member substitution were agreed.
Recommended That a revised set of Standing Orders be approved by Town Council.

23/19  Town Council Strategy Meeting

Discussions took place about an ITC Strategy Meeting. It was agreed that the Clerk would draft a Statement and P&S would discuss the Strategy/Mission Statement at a future meeting and propose for adoption by Town Council.
Recommended That a draft Strategy be prepared and presented to Policy & Scrutiny by 


the clerk.
Meeting closed at 18:35

